
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
Thank you all for your continued prayers and support of our family and 

ministry here in Butte, MT!  We have gained four supporting churches since August 
and God continues to provide needs for our family and church here in Butte.  October 
was a busy month of travel and guests coming in, but God has been working through 
it all. 

During the first part of the month, our family travelled to North Carolina for a 
mission conference at our sending church, Lighthouse Baptist Church.  It was great to 
be able to see our family and friends during this time as well as hearing some great 
preaching and fellowship with fellow church planters.  This was a conference where all 
the missionaries were going to America!  We were with the Bradley Family to NYC, the 
Cranfill family to Inner-City Chicago, and Brother Bob Larson with BIMI as the speaker.  
We arrived on Tuesday (10/11) and flew back home to MT on Saturday (10/15) with 
my mom.  She stayed the next week with us in MT for her first time out and it was 
good to be able to spend that time with her. 

 I am thankful that we have met some good friends out here and to fill in for 
me while I was away, Pastor Jason Bartosik from Helena, MT was able to fill in for me 
for our Thursday night service as well as our Sunday morning service (as we didn’t 
arrive home until early Sunday morning).  We also had Pastor Kevin Broyhill from 
Calvary Baptist Church of King, NC (also over Calvary Baptist Bible College) to preach 
for me on that Wednesday night.  We were able to have a short time of fellowship 
and it was good to see Pastor Broyhill and Brother Michael Lane that came with him.  
It was a blessing to have him come in and share the Word with our church and the 
church enjoyed both of these great speakers.  We also had Pastor John Hamilton of 
Columbia, SC (US Church Planting) come and help us place 375 John/Roman packets 
on doors last Tuesday!  We are thankful for these pastors and ministries that invest in 
our church! 

We just had our first baptism this past Sunday!  Bro. Brian Bonner, who was 
saved on August 3rd followed the Lord in Believer’s Baptism, even breaking the ice to 
get into the water!  Watch the video on our website (under prayer letters) or on our 
“Becks to Butte” Facebook page.  Finally, we are making plans for next summer, with 
our sending church coming out to help with our first VBS, and other churches talking 
about coming out to help.  If you or your church are interested, we would be excited to 
have you help get John/Roman packets on the doors of Butte! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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